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LABOR & TAX ALERT 

U.S. Supreme Court Decision Reversed Sixth Circuit Finding that Severance Pay in 
Connection with a Reduction in Force was not Subject to FICA 

Further to our February 5, 2013 Alert, the U.S. Supreme Court, in United States v. Quality Stores, 
Inc., et al.,, U.S. No. 12-1408 (March 25, 2014), reversed and remanded the United States Court of 
Appeals for the Sixth Circuit decision in the case of United States v. Quality Stores Inc. et al., No. 
10-1563 (6th Cir. Sept. 7, 2012).   

On September 7, 2012, the Sixth Circuit held that severance payments made by Quality Stores to 
its employees upon their involuntary termination due to business cessation were not “taxable 
wages” subject to withholdings under the Federal Insurance Contributions Act (“FICA”).  On March 
25, 2014, upon reviewing the Sixth Circuit’s decision, the Supreme Court unanimously held that the 
severance payments in question constituted “wages” subject to FICA payroll taxes. 

With this opinion, the Supreme Court resolved a split of authority between the U.S. Courts of 
Appeals regarding the FICA withholdings on such payments.  The Court held that the severance 
payments at issue were “taxable wages” under FICA because they are “remuneration for 
employment.”  In so holding, the Supreme Court provided a broad definition of “wages” for 
purposes of FICA withholding requirements.   

If you have any questions or comments, or wish additional information regarding the above matters, 
please contact any of the following Labor & Employment Law attorneys: 

 
Alfredo Hopgood 787.250.5689 ah@mcvpr.com 

Miguel A. Rivera Arce 787-250-5634 mar@mcvpr.com  
Jorge A. Antongiorgi 787.250.5659 jab@mcvpr.com 

María Antongiorgi 787.250.2624 maj@mcvpr.com 

Anita Montaner 787.250.5652 ams@mcvpr.com 

James D. Noel 787.250.5673 jdn@mcvpr.com 

Miguel Palou 787.250.5686 mps@mcvpr.com 

Radamés A. (Rudy) Torruella 787.250.5679 rat@mcvpr.com 
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Or any of the following Tax attorneys: 

 
Carlos E. Serrano 787.250.5698 ces@mcvpr.com 

Roberto L. Cabañas 787.250.5611 rlc@mcvpr.com 

Alba I. Joubert 787.250.5649 aj@mcvpr.com 

Rubén Muñiz 787.250.2623 rm@mcvpr.com 

Isis Carballo 787.250.5691 ici@mcvpr.com 

Yamary González 787.250.5687 yg@mcvpr.com 

Lillian Toro Mojica 787.250.2608 ltm@mcvpr.com 
 
 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, 
either legal advice or solicitation of any prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with McConnell Valdés LLC cannot 
be formed by reading or responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may be formed only by express agreement with 
McConnell Valdés LLC. 

 


